
Lake Pleasant Elementary 
Site Council Meeting 

April 7, 2021 
 

Members: 
Admin:  Dustin Hamman- in attendance 
Admin:  Brianne Woods – in attendance 
Classified Staff:  Debbie Southards – in attendance 
Teacher:  Morgan Shea – in attendance 
Teacher:  Sarah Mendiola – in attendance 
Teacher:  Amy Patterson – in attendance 
Parent:  Melissa Briggs – in attendance 
Parent:  Meghan Weltsch – in attendance 
Community Member:  Kathy McKinstry – absent 
 
The meeting was called to order at 3:20 pm.   
 

Topics of Discussion: 
 

• Playworks 
o Mr. Hamman shared information about “Playworks” which provides a comprehensive on-

site training, consulting, and capacity building program to address student culture during 
recess time.  Site Council listened to a presentation on Zoom with Kerryann Tomlinson, 
from Playworks.  The presentation included: 

• Recess Reboot – 4 days of on-site training, consulting, and capacity building, 1 
consultation visit, 1 recess equipment kit, and 15 junior coach shirts. $9,000 

• Recess Implementation Training Package – 12 hours of training, 1 consultation 
visit, 1 recess equipment kit.  $7,000 

• TeamUp – monthly training sessions and coaching sessions, consultive support, 
junior coach program, class game time.  $22,000 

o Site Council members had a chance to ask questions. 
o Site Council members would like to see the program in action, before choosing and 

approving Tax Credit funds.  Mr. Hamman will arrange a time with Sunset Heights for 
members to visit to see the program in action. 
 

• SOAR – Tier 1 Update 
o Mr. Hamman shared the data being collected this year in conjunction with office referrals.  

One area that needs support is the spike of office referrals during lunch/recess, primarily 
in the upper grade levels which prompted looking into Playworks.  

o Look into providing more recess equipment for grade levels 
 

• Budget Report-Action Item 
o Debbie shared that over the past 2 years, Tax Credit money has been able to be spent 

on capital purchases and will soon be ending.  Last year money was moved into the 
capital line item from Greatest Needs in order to purchase additional classroom furniture 
in order to furnish added classrooms due to student growth.  This year, the remaining 
balance of funds in Tax Credit was used to fund additional classrooms needed for the 21-
22 school year and furniture that is needed for the office. 

o The request to move $15,000 from Greatest Needs to Tax Credit Capital was proposed 
for a Site Council vote.  After discussion, it was moved by Melissa Briggs and seconded 



by Morgan Shea to approve $15,000 to be moved from Tax Credit Greatest Needs to Tax 
Credit Capital line.  Motion was unanimously approved.   
 

• Adjournment 
 Meeting was adjourned at 4:40 pm.    
 
 
 


